
By the Cross We Care  

One Person at a Time 

 

AUGUST 

MEMORY VERSE 

 

“For whosoever shall call 
upon the name of the 
Lord shall be saved.” 

 Romans 10:13, KJV 
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ALL ABOARD! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
 

AUGUST 2-6 
9 AM-12 NOON 

K– 6th Grade 
 

Activities, Bible Study, Games    
and Refreshments  

 

Invite friends and family! 
 



end of the next school year, I will be an octoge- 
narian.  In the words of George Strait, the time 
has come to ‘ride off into the sunset.’  It is not 
only due to my age that this is the right time 
for me to retire, but due to some personal 
health concerns and additional extended family 
needs.   
Again, thank you for the opportunity to be part 
of the BRBC staff.” 
 
I speak on behalf of the entire church family in 
expressing our deep appreciation to Ann for her 
faithful, dedicated ministry with our children.  
Jim has been right by her side helping in numer-
ous ways.  A heartfelt thank you to the Webbs 
for their contribution to the life of our church. 

Please pray for the Pastor, Church Staff, and 
Personnel Committee as we seek a Children’s  
Director. We are primarily looking within the 
church family.  Feel free to make suggestions. 

       

   Your Pastor, 

   Jon Stubblefield  

  Attendance & Finances 

          S.S.        Sun.            Wed.     

           6/06/21         108           142               38  
           6/13/21      103             145               52         
           6/21/21         100         120               38 

           6/27/21         111         124               38 

 

 

JUNE BUDGET RECEIPTS:  $38,392.38 

From my heart to yours: 
 

Vacation Bible School 

The important days of Vacation Bible                      
School are almost here.  The front of             
this month’s Banner tells the story.  We look 
forward to a great group of boys and girls pre-
sent for VBS.  A special thank you is in order to 
Shelly  Wagner and the team of volunteers who 
will be sharing their time and gifts.  It will be a 
formative, inspirational, life-changing time for 
our kids.  Pray that God will speak to them and 
that those who are ready will decide to receive 
Jesus Christ as their Savior and Lord. Especial-
ly pray on Thursday morning, the time of our 
decision service. 

As a child, I attended Vacation Bible School 
every year at my home church, First Baptist 
Church, Fayetteville, Arkansas.  As a pastor, I 
have played some role in VBS every year for 
more than fifty years of ministry.   

Several years ago, I preached in chapel at New 
Orleans Baptist Theological Seminary.  After 
the service, a student approached me with a 
smile on his face.  He introduced himself and I 
remembered him and his family.  He reminded 
me that one day years earlier when I was at the 
city swimming pool with my sons, I pulled him 
out of the water when he was drowning.  The 
lifeguard was not paying attention.  He added 
that later during Vacation Bible School, I led 
him to faith in Jesus Christ and then put him 
back under the water, by baptism.  Now he was 
at the seminary preparing for ministry. This 
story alone points to the eternal value of Vaca-
tion Bible School. 

Ann Webb to Retire 

Ann Webb has announced her retirement.  In 
her letter read to the church, she wrote, 
“Thank you for permitting me to work with the 
children for the past four years.  It has been 
an enjoyable and fulfilling experience.  I believe 
that BRBC has made a difference in many of 
their lives.  The difference is not due to my ef-
forts alone, but to the many BRBC members 
who have volunteered their time to work with 
children.” 

She added: “The time has come for me to retire 
effective July 31.  Jim would say this is the 
fourth time that I’ll try retirement. Before the  

 

 

 

 

 

AUGUST 3, 6:00 PM 

Lydia Hartt (Non-resident member) 

July 19, 2021 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In August our thoughts turn to SCHOOL. This 
month’s Operation Christmas Child emphasis is on 
supplies for school. 

 

Boxes are conveniently located in the halls of the 
church or you can give money for the committee 
to purchase needed items. 

  3—Britteni Hale 

  3—Harold Moore 

  5—Susan Wade 

  7—Ella Gilmer 

  7—Pat Rowzee 

  8—River Golden 

  8—Steven Jones 

  9—Ruth Ann Hicks 

  9—Brayden Jones 

11—Danny Adams 

11—Megan Archuleta 

11—Alice Attaway 

12—Richard McMurry 

12—Van Steed 

13—Jeremy Deen 

13—Jenada Ellis 

13—Darlene Parker 

14—Amelia Gilmer 

14—Carolyn Moffitt 

15—Jacque Emmert 

16—Judy Dacus 

16—Ted Emmert 

20—Henry Powell 

22—Tommy Bledsoe 

24—Glendora Edwards 

24—Mary Louise Wood 

25—Faye Butcher 

25—Jordan Deen 

27—John Foust 

27—Vickie Russell 

30—Emile Borne 

30—Lloyd Thrash 

31—Lorene Watson 

  2—Jolley and Frances Baugh 

  5—Keith and Tammy Friederich 

  8—Van and Kathy Steed 

  8—Grady and Linda Waggoner 

  9—Alan and Sue Farrow 

12—TJ and Belle Wyatt 

23—Ken and Darlene Parker 

25—Ed and Ida McClure 

25—Jim and Ann Webb 

29—Glen and Sharon Grussaute 

“Serving the Servants” Outreach ministry has got-
ten a fantastic response from our church members. 
I want to say thank you to all who volunteered. 

September will be our church’s first time to pro-
vide goodies for the HSV Police Dept. and gate 
workers. I will be calling on a few of you to provide 
for September. 

   Thank you and God bless, 
   Dianne Latiolais 
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 Children’s Director Ann Webb (far 
left), Shelly Wagner and Bus Driver Bill 
Bettis along with 13 boys and girls bow 
for prayer with Pastor Jon Stubblefield 
as they prepare to leave for Camp Renu 
on June 28.  

HEADED TO CHILDREN’S CAMP: 

Fun and Games at camp: 



While it's sweltering outside, stay cool with one or more of these reads: 

 

No Journey Too Far by Carrie Turansky – Book 2 of the McAlister Family series. In 1909, Grace 
McAlister set sail for Canada as one of the thousands of British Home Children taken from their 
families and their homeland. Though she is fortunate enough to be adopted by wealthy parents, the 
secrets of her past are kept hidden for ten years until someone from her long-buried childhood ar-
rives on her doorstep. With this new connection to her birth family, will she be brave enough to 
leave her sheltered life in Toronto and uncover the truth?  

 

The Sentinels of Andersonville by Tracy Groot - When Emery Jones, an idealistic Confederate sol-
dier, finally captures a Union soldier after a long standoff, he comes to respect his adversary on 
the trek to the infamous Andersonville prison and vows that he will be safe. When Emery meets 
Dance Pickett, an aristocratic Southern militiaman and the estranged son of a famous father, he 
discovers a kindred soul who believes that the Union prisoners are also God’s children. Violet 
Stiles, who has devised a way to make much-needed buttons for the Confederate soldiers, goes to 
Andersonville seeking a shipment of supplies, and sees starving, dying, and dead Union soldiers.   
Appalled that her beloved father, a physician who volunteers there, hasn’t done more, she decides 
to form a group to feed the prisoners, only to discover that doing the right thing can have unex-
pectedly difficult repercussions. Groot’s three young Southern protagonists find friendship and 
love in the midst of adversity as they follow the moral path, even though it may mean death and 
dishonor. Groot’s well-researched, inspirational historical tale, with its frank depiction of the 
atrocities at Andersonville and realistic portrayal of characters who question what it truly means 
to be Christian, will be compelling and memorable for a diverse audience.   

 

Centralia: things are not what they seem - by Mike Dellosso - Peter Ryan wakes up on a typical 
morning only to find his house empty, his wife and daughter nowhere to be found. His world is shat-
tered after a phone call to a friend confirms the impossible:  his wife and daughter died in a car 
accident he does not remember. Haunted by faint memories and flashes of details, Peter becomes 
convinced that something isn’t right and begins to question reality. When he discovers a note in his 
daughter’s handwriting, strange memories begin to surface that cause him to second-guess nearly 
everything he once believed. Suddenly armed men show up at Peter’s home, turning the mysterious 
puzzle of his past into a dangerous game of cat and mouse. On the run and unsure whom to trust, 
Peter has to discover what’s real and what isn’t . . . before he loses everything.  
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Kay Dierks, Librarian 

 “Lazy summer afternoons, walks along the 
beach; balmy evenings, cloudless skies, stars just 
out of reach.  Sailing on a quiet lake, hammocks 
in the shade; these are the simple treasures of 
which  August days are made.” - Author unknown 



You are invited to join this happy 
group on  

THURSDAY, AUGUST 19 

10:30 AM, YOUTH ROOM 

BROWN BAG LUNCH 

FUN, FOOD, FELLOWSHIP 

 

ALL LADIES INVITED! 

JULY 4, 2021—Barcelona Road Baptist Church celebrated our country’s independence 
by reciting the pledges to the American Flag, Christian Flag and the Bible and singing   
appropriate songs for each one. 

 

 

 

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
AUGUST 2—6, 9:00 AM—NOON 

 

Join us for closing ceremony on             
Friday, August 6 at 11:30 am. 



 

2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

9:30 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship Service 

2 

 

3 

6:00 Deacon Council 
4 

1:15 Staff Meeting 

5:00 Finance Comm. 
6:00 Prayer Service 

6:50 Choir Rehearsal 

5 6 

11:30 VBS Closing   
Program 

 

7 

8 

9:30 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship Service 

9 

 

10 11 

1:15 Staff Meeting 

5:00 Church Council 
6:00 Prayer Service 

6:50 Choir Rehearsal 

12 

 

13 

 

 

14 

15 

9:30 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship Service- 

LORD’S SUPPER 

16 

 

 

17 18 

1:15 Staff Meeting 

4:45 Family Night 
Meal 
6:00 Prayer Service/
Business Meeting 

6:50 Choir Rehearsal 

19 

10:30  Ladies Day 

Out 

20 21 

22 

9:30 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship Service 

 

 

23 

 

 

24 25 

1:15 Staff Meeting 

3:30 Children/Youth 

6:00 Prayer Service 

6:50 Choir Rehearsal 

26 27 28 

29 

9:30 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship Service 

30 

 

31     



Barcelona Road Baptist Church 

390 Barcelona Road  

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909 

"By the Cross We Care,  

One Person At a Time" 

 

Sunday Services: 
Sunday School  –  9:30 AM 

 Worship Service – 10:30 AM 
 

Wednesday Evening: 
All Stars/Youth -  3:30 PM  

(During school year) 

Prayer Service - 6:00 PM 
Choir Rehearsal - 6:50 PM 

 

Church Staff: 

Pastor:  Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—501-922-8746 

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626 

Minister of Music: Dr. Benjamin Harlan—318-542-8750 

Youth Director: Damian LaFargue—479-372-7250 

Children’s Director:  

Church Administrator: Betty Belin—870-222-7198 

Church Secretary: Barbara Fuquay—501-984-0908 

Telephone: 501-922-0692 

Fax: 501-922-4462 

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436 

Email: brbc3office@att.net 

 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:                          

Monday through Thursday   8:30 am—2:30 pm  
Friday  8:30 am—11:30 am 

www.brbchsv.org 

S c h e d u l e  o f  S e r v i c e s:  

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to 
keep members informed about programs of 
the church and to report news about its 
members.  

Deadline for articles is the 
fifteenth of each month.  

You may e-mail your articles to 
brbc3office@att.net or bring to the 
church office. 

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records can 
be changed.  

Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net 

Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com 

Benjie Harlan  harlan5113@att.net 

Damian LaFargue damianLaFargue@yahoo.com 

Betty Belin  brbc3finance@att.net 

Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net 

Bulletins/Banners brbc3office@att.net 

 

Church e-mail addresses 


